
* FOR THE RECORD

ANNUAL MEETING OF THE
OKLAHOMA HISTORICAL SOCIETY

April 24, 1980

The Eighty-eighth Annual Meeting of the members of the Oklahoma
Historical Society was called to order at 10:15 a.m. by President Jack T.
Conn in the Auditorium of the Historical Building on Thursday, April 24,
1980. President Conn introduced Robert Robbins of the Society's staff who
sang the National Anthem accompanied by Virginia Armstrong. Mr. Conn
commented he had never heard a more beautiful rendition. Rabbi Robert
H. Rubin, Director of the B'nai B'rith Hillel Foundation in Norman was
invited to give the invocation.

Executive Director H. Glenn Jordan was called to give an address, "State
of the Society: The Future of the Past at the Present." He said that the
Society will attempt to consult with regional and county societies through-
out the state to offer them the services of the Oklahoma Historical Society in
developing their various programs. He called attention to the 75th
Anniversary of Statehood in 1982, the 100th Anniversary of the Run in
1989 and, somewhat later, the 100th Anniversary of Statehood in 2007.
Mr. Jordan pointed out that since so much of Oklahoma's historical
material is still available, the Society must collect, preserve and interpret
the state's history within the next few years. He said the Society has a
receptive Board, an understanding Governor, and a cooperative Legisla-
ture, all of whom will support the preservation movement in Oklahoma.

Mr. Jordan announced that Governor George Nigh has promised the
Society $600,000 for the next three years to be spent in developing the 75th
Anniversary celebration.

Mr. Jordan praised Bruce Joseph, Education Director, for his efforts in
planning the three-day Annual Meeting program and told of the work of
Robert Robbins, who is also an exhibits designer, and Michael Roberts in
preparing a study of a homesite in Hominy which may be given to the
Society. Accountants Charles Reese and J. L. Armstrong were thanked for
their work in the Finance Division and Mr. Jordan announced that Mr.
Reese will become the Deputy Director of the Oklahoma Historical Society.

President Conn said that the success of any organization depends on one
man and that the Society was most fortunate to have someone like Mr.
Jordan with his drive and zeal as Executive Director, for neither the Board
nor the Executive Committee can run the Society.
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Dr. LeRoy H. Fischer was asked to present the Muriel H. Wright
Endowment Award to Dr. Howard L. Meredith for his article appearing in
Volume LVII, No. 3, Fall 1979, The Chronicles of Oklahoma, "Will Rogers'
Roots." Dr. Meredith accepted the walnut plaque and $300 stipend and
urged the members to stress the teaching of Oklahoma's history in public
schools.

Genealogist Mrs. John Moran was introduced to the members by Mr.
Conn, who described the efforts of state genealogists in bringing to the
attention of state legislators the need for more staff and security personnel at
the Oklahoma Historical Society in order to provide 68 hours of service
weekly in the Society's Division of Library Resources. Mr. Conn said a
supplemental appropriation has been promised and that a proclamation
commending the members of the Second Session, Thirty-seventh Oklaho-
ma Legislature and the Chief Executive Officer of the State of Oklahoma for
their action in providing the appropriation would be mailed to them.
Senator Garrison moved to accept the resolution, Mr. Campbell seconded,
and approval was unanimous.

After discussion regarding the matter of changing the location and days
of the week of the Annual Meeting, Mr. Conn called for a vote of the
membership. After the results were announced, Mr. Conn declared that the
Oklahoma Historical Society would conduct its next Annual Meeting in
Oklahoma City on Friday and Saturday, April 24-25, 1981.

Dr. Freddie Cudjoe, accompanied by June McKenny and Lance Cudjoe,
Principal of the Oklahoma City Lincoln Fifth Year Center, presented a
program of poetry and dance and illustrated by a slide presentation. The
program was entitled, "Musical Moods in Black."

Mr. Conn then announced that because of the rain, the Bar-B-Que
Luncheon would be held in the Auditorium, rather than on the South Lawn

as had been planned.
The meeting adjourned at 11:15 a.m.

JACK T. CONN,
PRESIDENT

H. GLENN JORDAN,
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR
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STATE OF OKLAHOMA

OKLAHOMA HISTORICAL SOCIETY

PROCLAMATION

To all to whom these presents shall come, Greetings:

WHEREAS, the Oklahoma Historical Society through its Division of Library

Resources provides public service to the citizens of the State of Oklahoma interested in
genealogy and to others; and

WHEREAS. the staff of the Division of Library Resources has heretofore been
insufficient to meet these ever-increasing needs;

NOW, THEREFORE, the Board of Directors of the Oklahoma Historical
Society does hereby commend the members of the Second Session, Thirty-Seventh
Oklahoma Legislature and the Chief Executive Officer of the State of Oklahoma for
their action in providing a supplemental appropriation to the Oklahoma Historical
Society increasing the staff of the Division of Library Resources and thereby
permitting service at such hours and for such time as are requisite to the fulfillment of
those needs.

In Witness Whereof, 1 have hereunto set my hand and caused the Seal of the
Oklahoma Historical Society to be affixed.

Done at the Oklahoma Historical Society, in the City of
Oklahoma City this 24th day of April, in the Year of
Our Lord one thousand nine hundred and eighty.

Jack T. Conn
President, Board of Directors

Oklahoma Historical Society

' 
SAV
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MINUTES OF THE QUARTERLY MEETING OF THE BOARD OF
DIRECTORS

OKLAHOMA HISTORICAL SOCIETY

April 24, 1980

President Jack T. Conn called to order the quarterly meeting of the Board of
Directors of the Oklahoma Historical Society at 1:30 p.m., April 24, 1980,
in the Board Room of the Historical Society Building. President Conn
asked Executive Director H. Glenn Jordan to call the roll and those
responding were Mrs. George L. Bowman; Q. B. Boydstun; O. B. Camp-
bell; Mr. Conn; Joe W. Curtis; Harry L. Deupree, M.D.; Mrs. Mark R.
Everett; Dr. Odie B. Faulk; W. D. Finney; Dr. LeRoy H.Fischer; General
E. Moses Frye; Nolen J. Fuqua; Senator Denzil D. Garrison; Dr. Donald E.
Green; Colonel C. Forest Himes; Mrs. L. E. Hodge, Jr.; Ralph McCal-
mont; Earl Boyd Pierce; Jordan B. Reaves; Genevieve Seger; Britton D.
Tabor; and H. Merle Woods. Miss Seger moved to excuse Dr. A. M.
Gibson, John E. Kirkpatrick, and Mrs. Charles R. Nesbitt, all of whom
had notifed Mr. Jordan they would not attend. Mrs. Bowman seconded the
motion and approval was unanimous.

Miss Seger moved that the Board accept the gifts received during the
quarter in the Library Resources and Museum and Sites divisions. Mrs.
Bowman seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

Dr. Fischer moved that those 86 persons who had applied for member-
ship during the quarter be accepted. Mr. Campbell seconded and the
motion passed unanimously. Among those applying were new life members
Armin Brandt, Mr. Conn, Zoe Davis, James L. Green, Jr., M.D.; and Dr.
Paul F. Lambert, all former annual members.

Mr. Jordan presented for approval, additions, alterations or corrections
the minutes of the Board meeting held January 24, 1980, and the Executive

Committee meetings ofJanuary 21, February 20 and March 19, 1980. Mrs.
Everett moved to approve the minutes, Dr. Fischer seconded, General Frye

opposed approval of the minutes of the Executive Committee meetings, and
all others voted to approve the minutes of Board and Executive Committee

meetings.
One hundred persons had taken part in workshops held April 23 for

regional and country historical societies, said Mr. Jordan, who announced

that plans were being made to take similar workshops to regions through-
out the state. Announcement was made of the supplemental appropriation

bill which would enable the Oklahoma Historical Society to expand hours

of service in the Research Library beginning May 5. Eleven new staff

members would be hired to serve the public, including three security
guards.
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Mrs. Bowman introduced Charles Reese, Director of Finance and newly
appointed Deputy Director of the Oklahoma Historical Society. Mr. Reese
said he had analyzed the financial activities of the Society for the past ten
years and would have a report for the Board members by May 30, 1980. Mr.
Tabor moved, Dr. Fischer seconded, that the Board members be furnished a
financial report a week prior to the quarterly meetings. The vote was
unanimous.

Mrs. Everett, giving the Library Resources Committee report, referred
to the eleven new positions authorized for the Division of Library Re-
sources, the expanded library hours, and the De-accession List presented to
the committee by the staff. Discussion followed on disposition of surplus
books. Mr. Jordan said that many of the materials considered were original-
ly from the Guthrie Carnegie Library and were sent to the Oklahoma
Historical Society at the time that library was closed. Dr. Faulk asked that
the chair appoint a committee of five to meet at the call of the Library
Resources Committee to consider disposition of those books recommended
by the staff for de-accessioning. President Conn appointed Mrs. Everett,
Chairman of the Library Resources Committee; Senator Garrison and Dr.
Gibson, members of the Library Resources Committee; Dr. Fischer; Dr.
Green; and Mrs. Ruth Moran to the special committee.

Mrs. Everett, Chairman of the Black Heritage Committee, reported on
the meeting of the committee held April 22. She said Mrs. Ann Covalt,
Museum Director, had prepared a report for the committee showing that
the special exhibit displayed in February had cost the Society nearly

$5,000. Mrs. Everett said that Representative Hannah D. Atkins would be
requested to introduce a line-item appropriation for $5,000 to be attached
to the Society's appropriation bill for a Black Heritage Exhibit in 1981. An
exhibit had already been secured from the Smithsonian Institute, as well as
an exhibit in memory of Fred Douglas. Mrs. Everett requested permission
to appear before the Executive Committee at the meeting scheduled for May
21. Permission was granted.

Mr. Jordan introduced visitors to the meeting-Ruth Moran, Ed Mont-
gomery, Louis Copley, Elaine Willoughby, and Lloyd Lentz, III, who had
recently joined the Oklahoma Historical Society staff as Director of the
Division of Development.

Dr. Green asked Mr. Jordan to report on the status of the Lillie Morrell
Burkhart case and the Elizabeth Phillips Irwin case. According to Mr.
Jordan, John Akins, Assistant Attorney General, hoped to have a report on
the cases to present to the Executive Committee at the May 21 meeting.
Mr. Pierce asked Mr. Jordan to reveal the potential value of property to be
received from the Burkhart estate. Mr. Jordan answered that the Oklahoma
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Historical Society would receive 2.3 Osage headrights, estimated value
$60,000; 360 acres of open land; a house with 80 acres; and $250,000 in
cash. Staff members would prepare a theme development report of the
Burkhart property and a study of Oklahoma Tourism and Recreation
Department properties was being prepared to be presented in the fall.

Discussion followed on personnel problems at the Sequoyah Home site
and Dr. Green moved, Dr. Faulk seconded, to support Mr. Jordan's
solution to the situation. Vote was unanimous. Mr. Jordan reported that
the two staff members at Fort Washita would reach retirement age in 1980
and new personnel would be hired for that site. Staff Archaeologist H.
Marshall Gettys was assigned temporarily to Oklahoma City to the Division
of Historic Preservation.

Mr. Boydstun reported that the Honey Springs Battlefield Park Com-
mission had not met during the quarter, but that the Oklahoma Archaeo-
logical Survey would submit a study of the site to the Board by the July
Board meeting. It had been suggested by the commission that an access
road should not be constructed until the exact route of the old Texas road
had been determined.

Mr. Boydstun presented a report on Fort Gibson, advising that the bake
oven had been restored and the cover building completed-part of a
development program proposed in 1979. Mr. Boydstun said that C. E.
Metcalf, Director of the Division of Property Resources, and Bill Peavler,
Architect, would go to Fort Laramie, Wyoming, to study that restoration.
Mr. Boydstun reported that the Oklahoma Tourism and Recreation De-
partment would meet with him at Fort Gibson to make a study of the
restoration needs of the site.

A report was given by Mr. Boydstun of the original Army hospital at Fort
Gibson, also known as the Garrett "House of History," which had been
acquired by the late Judge Claude Garrett. The executor of his estate had
offered to give artifacts to the Oklahoma Historical Society if it would
purchase for $175,000, the real property consisting of a building and
vacant lot. Mr. Jordan said it would be necessary to have the the property
inventoried and appraised by the probate court before a decision could be
made.

Dr. Green in his report for the Guthrie Historic Preservation committee
said that the committee had met during the quarter, although a quorum
had not been present. He said the most pressing need was to attract

investment capital to recycle the buildings in the downtown area to prevent
their deterioration. Mr. Jordan added that he had met with representatives

of the Guthrie Historic Preservation group and its administrator, Sallie

Bodie, to work out a major plan for the development of Guthrie and the
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State Capital Printing Building. He spoke of the cooperation he had
received from preservation leaders in Guthrie, especially Mr. McCalmont.
Mr. Pierce suggested that perhaps Oklahoma should center its preservation
efforts in Guthrie, but Mr. McCalmont said that when he had come on the
Board he had made a commitment to serve the entire state and felt that Dr.
Green should be the Board sponsor for Guthrie preservation. Mr. McCal-
mont noted that few citizen groups had been given the stewardship of so
many architectural relics as had those in Guthrie and said that the Oklaho-
ma Historical Society would only be asked for assistance with specific
problems on sites in which the Society was involved. Dr. Green said that he
had conducted a tour for his students to the Guthrie area and they had
expressed a desire to aid in the preservation effort there. They had planned
to develop an architectural and usage history of the buildings and also
discussed gathering enough data for informational plaques for each of the
buildings to enhance the tourist value and suggested similar plaques for
historic buildings throughout the state.

Mr. Jordan advised that he had received an invitation, as the State
Historic Preservation Officer, to appear at the White House on May 15
with all other Preservation Officers. He said that what would happen in the
Congress would dictate what would happen to federally funded preservation
projects in Oklahoma. It was his opinion that Oklahoma could fund its
entire preservation program but that the legislature had never had such a
concept presented to them and therefore were not prepared to support a full
preservation program at the present time.

Dr. Faulk reported on the progress of the Interpretation Division-
continuing work on the Oklahoma Series, preparation of the cumulative
index to the Chronic/es, design and preparation of a history coloring book,
initiation of the Pioneer Oklahomans Series, and issuance of news releases
promoting Oklahoma Historical Society activities.

Colonel Himes reported that work was continuing on a leased building
which would be used by the Property Resources Division as a workshop. He
asked Mr. Jordan to give further information about the division's progress
during the quarter. Mr. Jordan announced that the Society would receive a
$100,000 appropriation to be used for the acquisition of a permanent shop
facility and that the Merit System had approved job descriptions for the
Director and Assistant Director of the division. A photograph laboratory
was being planned for the division and a photographer would be hired for
the facility.

Mr. McCalmont yielded to Mr. Jordan for the report of the Development
Committee. Mr. Jordan said he and Charles Reese were investigating
private money for Oklahoma Historical Society development. Mr. James

367



THE CHRONICLES OF OKLAHOMA

0. Kemm, Executive Manager and representing the Oklahoma Petroleum
Council, had informed Mr. Jordan that the Council had agreed to buy and
deposit each year in the Oklahoma Historical Society library material
pertaining to the oil industry. Spokesmen for the industry had expressed a
concern for the preservation of such records and were considering the
Society as the repository in Oklahoma for oil industry records. A need for an
oil museum had also been expressed and Mr. Kemm had indicated that the
Council would be very supportive of such a museum. Dr. Faulk moved that
Mr. Conn write a letter to Mr. Kemm thanking the Oklahoma Petroleum
Council for its generosity. Senator Garrison seconded and the motion passed
unanimously.

Dr. Green moved to commend Bruce Joseph and the entire staff of the
Oklahoma Historical Society for putting together a new annual meeting
program. Dr. Faulk seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

Mr. Jordan requested the Board to extend officially the tremendous
thanks of the staff to Dr. Deupree for his kindness in opening his home for a
reception for staff members and spouses to meet with Dr. Gerald George,
Executive Director of the American Association for State and Local History.
The reception was held in conjunction with the Annual meeting. Dr. Faulk
and Mrs. Bowman seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

Mr. Jordan noted that he had compiled a history of historic preservation
based on a paper written by Robert M. Utley, former administrator of the
United States Park Service, presented at the conference for State Historic
Preservation Officers in San Antonio. Mr. Jordan said he felt it was the
clearest definition he had seen of historic preservation and that his compila-
tion was appearing in the April/May issue of Oklahoma Gazette.

Mr. Jordan conveyed a request from the Executive Committee to the full
Board to consider the question of membership dues. The committee had
recommended an increase from $5.00 to $10.00 per year. Such an increase
would mean a yearly $20,000 increase in income for the Society. The
committee had also requested that the life membership fee be increased
from $100 to $150. Dr. Faulk and Dr. Fischer urged that the recommended
increases be made as soon as possible and asked that they be considered at
the July meeting. Dr. Fischer said that a future issue of the monthly
newsletter, Mistletoe Leaves, would carry an article about the proposed dues
increase.

Mr. Jordan invited all Board members to attend the dedication following
the Board meeting of the Delmar Garden monument, newly erected at the
Oklahoma City Public Market. Mr. and Mrs. Byron Gambulos had donated
the monument and were hosting a reception at the site. Mrs. Gambulos was
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the daughter of Pete Sinopoulo, one of the founders of the early-day
Oklahoma City amusement park.

Dr. Faulk moved to adjourn, Dr. Fischer seconded, and adjournment
came at 4:30 p.m.

JACK T. CONN,
PRESIDENT

H. GLENN JORDAN,
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

NEW ANNUAL MEMBERS*

January 25, 1980 to April 24, 1980

Ahrnsbrak, F. H.
Austin, Edwin

Becker, Velma
Bent, Lucile
Bottom, Graipon
Bowman, Karen

Brecheisen, C. M., Jr.
Brown, Ross C.

Brownlee, Joyce
Burst, Richard

Caldwell, Donna
Calvert, Keith
Calvert, Shirley

Carroll, Dick
Carroll, Marilyn
Chastain, Charles Alan
Chatham, Coy A.
Chrisman, A. Lucille
Clements, Mrs. Paul
Cocchiaraley, Mrs. Bonnie J.
Coffin, Dale
Coffin, Ralph
Coffin, Mrs. Ralph
Combs, Dr. Willa R.
Conaghan, Billy F.
Cooley, Venola W.
Cunningham, William L.
Cunningham, Mrs. William L.
Darling, Ernest F.
Davis, Mrs. Doyle
DeLier, Michael J.
DeLier, Raoul Jacques
Dobry, George
Dykstra, Dick D.
Dyson, Lorray
Earls, Billy

Guthrie

Guthrie
Waukesha, Wisconsin
Oakland, California
Guthrie
Arlington, Texas

Plano, Texas

Shawnee

Oklahoma City
Guthrie

Bokchita
Guthrie

Guthrie

Guthrie
Guthrie
Springfield, Missouri
Smithville
Springfield, Missouri
Tyler, Texas
Cherry Hill, New Jersey
Guthrie
Guthrie
Guthrie
Stillwater

Tonkawa

Tulsa
Guthrie
Guthrie
Tulsa
Ardmore

Edmond
Oklahoma City
North Muskegon, Minnesota
Oklahoma City
Guthrie

Oklahoma City
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Fogarty, Mrs. Lorraine
Fruin, Carlotta M.
Galloway, Bert
Gatewood, Ted, Jr.
Givaltney, Robert L.

Golden, JoLynne
Gray, Lillian
Hagar, Bill
Hagar, Jeanne
Halsey, Eddie Lou
Halsey, Hump
Hand, Deborah D.
Hannah, Jay
Hannah, Susan

Harley, Carl

Harley, Linda
Hepburn, Mrs. James S.
Herring, Dana

Hilliard, Sam
Hirzel, Jeff L.
Holloway, Dr. Ernest
Holt, James L.
Howard, Sam

Howell, Donald L.
Howell, Donna M.
Husmann, Karl
Husmann, Mrs. Karl
Jack, Vera
Jackson, Brice P.
Jarred, Kay

Jenson, Frank Waldemar
Johnson, Jack L.
Lindsey, Mrs. Archie
Lozoya, Mrs. D. C.
Ludlow, Richard
McCalmont, Evie
McClellan, Myra
McCool, R. M.
McCurtain, James
McDonald, Mrs. Bob Ann
McLarry, Mrs. Nancy P.
McLaughlin, Patrick L.
McSpadden, R. Vance
Machtolff, George
Machtolff, Mrs. George
Mann, Ray H.

Maupin, Mary L.
Means, D. H.
Morris, Mrs. Kay Bullette
Nail, Vernon

Nix, Mrs. Thomas E., Jr.
Odom, Don
Odom, Phyllis
Pearson, John C. III
Pearson, Karen
Perkins, Mrs. Grace Smotherman

Guthrie

Guthrie
Guthrie
Guthrie
Russellville, Arkansas
Norman

Abilene, Texas
Guthrie
Guthrie

Mulhall
Mulhall
Oklahoma City
Guthrie
Guthrie
Guthrie
Guthrie
Guthrie
Tulsa
Guthrie

Guthrie
Langston

Albemarle, North Carolina
Headrick
Okmulgee
Okmulgee
Guthrie
Edmond
Sulphur
Gage
Guthrie

Idaho Falls, Idaho
Tulsa

Guthrie
Merline, Oregon
San Jose, California
Guthrie

Guthrie

Guthrie
Oklahoma City
Gladewater, Texas

Boerne, Texas

Stillwater

Tahlequah
Guthrie
Guthrie

Garden City, Kansas

Guthrie
Oklahoma City
Tulsa
Guthrie

Oklahoma City
Guthrie
Guthrie
Guthrie

Guthrie

Oklahoma City
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Philips, Alden
Phillip, Andrew
Reding, Allen B.
Rooker, Oliver
Rosser, Linda Kennedy

Sandefur, Doris

Scaggs, Jessie H.
Schibelle, H. R.
Seaman, Judy
Simpson, Bobbi
Simpson, Ernest
Simpson, Lantz E.
Smith, Lindell L.
Springfield, Lola
Stevens, Laura Evalyn
Stevenson, Harold M., Jr.
Stokes, Delores
Sutherland, D. F.
Taylor, Mrs. George
Taylor, Oris
Taylor, Mrs. Priscilla
Thomas, Mrs. Lewis
Thompson, Mrs. Ronald L.
Tyler, Mrs. Ralph
Uhl, R. D., Jr.
Uhl, Ray E.
Uhl, Rondal D.
Urban, Mrs. Martin
Urich, Marion
Von Thaer, Penny
Wallace, Margaret

Wallace, Ray W.
Warrick, Mrs. B. D.
Watts, Richard
Weinberg, Mrs. Mary E.
Wells, Ed
Wheeler, Bill
Whitaker, Joe M.

Williams, Lennit
Williams, Martha

Williams, Mrs. Ruth Turner
Worsham, George M.

Wylie, Anita Douglas
Yost, David T.

Midwest City
Stigler
Stillwater

Canton

Edmond
Sacramento, California

Stillwater
El Cajon, California
Chelsea
Guthrie
Guthrie
Portland, Oregon
Oklahoma City
Guthrie
Woodward
Idabel
Guthrie
Guthrie
Guthrie
Guthrie
Huntington Beach, California
Guthrie
Bartlesville
Bokchito
Midland, Texas
South Charleston, West Virginia
Bartlesville
Guthrie

Westville
Oklahoma City
Guthrie
Guthrie

Edmond
Guthrie

Brownwood, Texas

Sapulpa
Guthrie

Eufaula
Guthrie

Guthrie

Oklahoma City
Oklahoma City
Colbert

Edmond

NEW LIFE MEMBERS*
January 25, 1980 to April 24, 1980

•Brandt, Armin

•Conn, Jack T.
"Davis, Zoe

••Green, James L., Jr., M.D.
"Lambert, Paul F.

Memmingen, West Germany

Oklahoma City
Tahlequah
Muskogee
Oklahoma City

• All members in Oklahoma unless otherwise designated

•• Former annual members
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GIFT LIST

The Oklahoma Historical Society wishes to acknowledge the following people who donated gifts during
the first quarter of 1980:

MUSEUMS AND HISTORIC SITES

Mrs. Laura Ellan Bailey Rousch Ashworth
Ms. Maxine S. Beckenhauer
Mrs. Daisy Loper Bernet
Elmer Bomhoff
Cherokee Strip Art Company

by Mrs. Jean Crider
Representative Howard Cotner

Ms. Joan Dugan
R. N. Dunagan

Mrs. Frank Fenley
Ms. Hazel Frazier

Mr. & Mrs. E. Leon Gilmore
Henry B. Gleason
Clayton Harlan
Mrs. Maxine H. Jones, in memory

of Louise G. Hurd
Harry L. Koehn

DIVISION OF LIBRARY RESOURCES

D. S. Adams
R. C. Barney
Mr. and Mrs. J. H. Bartholomew
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Burks
Kenneth Walter Cameron

Kathryn S. Carter

Muriel Forsyth Cleverdon
Louis Coleman
K. C. Emerson and Marvin C. Emerson

Gloria Farley
Mrs. Delores Franklin
Roland Dulany Furlong
Aveena Scearce Gibson
R. Dale Hudelson
M. L. Jackson
Marvis P. Kelsey
Osma Schwan Khoury
E. Kay Kirkham
Mrs. Betty Lyle
Dr. Glen McDonald
Zella J. Black Patterson
Arthur P. Pritchard
Douglas Richardson
Ben L. Rose
Brig. Gen. Ross H. Routh, U.S.A. Ret.
Marion D. Steele

Ms. Marilee Macias
Murl Edward Manning, Jr.
Ms. Nan Kelly Menifee
Marvin Miller
Steve H. Bunch
Oklahoma Foundation for Research

& Development Utilization
by James P. Dawson

Mrs. Zella J. Patterson
R. E. Peterson
Ms. Shirley Powers
Mrs. Helene Hurd Schafer,

in memory of Louise G. Hurd
Mrs. Herman Schuelein
Ms. Daisy Stanford
Hadley Thrash

Retired Teachers of the Delaware County

Historical Society
Denmei Ueda

Sheridan E. Vincent

Dr. Roger L. Amidon
Jack D. Baker

Lynn Barrow, Sr.

Virginia Bray
Mr. & Mrs. Arthur Carmody
Judy Leah Cash
Jane Adair DeGeer
Elroy DeRoin
Jerry Elliot
Dr. Ira Eyster
Joe A. Goza

Carl McFarland
Harold Moore
Mrs. Duncan R. Stuart

Mr. & Mrs. Leon Wall
Shirley Webb
Michael E. Welch
Arthur N. Tuttle

J. R. Vance
Vernon L. Vawter

Ms. Sally Wallace
Mrs. Irene West
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